
Bodkin, a treasure
by the bay

Office 410-437-0464   
Health Room 410-437-1418

Dear Bodkin families, 
 

Our students are still working hard, but the end is near. We will continue

to build in as many structures to keep students focused on learning. We

plan on finishing strong. Please have reflective conversations with your

child. May and June are busy months here at Bodkin. 

As always, we appreciate all the support we receive from parents like

yourself. We will finish up MCAP testing in grades 3 and start grade 5 next

week. Please remind your child to do their best as the data are used for

student and school decisions. We look forward to getting their results to

see all the students’ and educators’ hard work. The state has promised the

results this summer. We have the opportunity to work with staff who

makes sure that students are learning through their last day of school.

Thank you for reminding your child to continue to put in effort while they

are with us each day. We are blessed to lead a school with so much

community spirit and dedication. 

We thank you for your dedication to Bodkin and supporting the upcoming

Fun Run. The rain won’t “slow us down.” They have earned so much

money to support our school. Teacher Appreciation is next week. How will

you share your love with your teachers? Thanks in advance to our PTA

for always spoiling us! Let’s start our month off at our Environmental Fair

this coming weekend. Fun Run, Field Day, Talent Show, Music Concerts,

Career Day, Promotion, field trips, and more are scheduled to continue to

make memories for our students. The dates are included in the newsletter.

Please mark your calendars. 

Bodkin sure is a “Treasure by the Bay!” Next year’s theme is “Plant

Kindness and Watch it Grow!” I can’t wait to see our hallways and

classrooms emanate our new theme! 

Mrs. Bonnie Myers, Principal

M A Y  2 0 2 3

NEXT MONTH

Office Hours
7:15am-3:15pm

Follow us on Twitter @BodkinAACPS

Location: Media Halllway

May Lunch Menu

6/1-PBIS Glow Party &
Family Math Night 

5:30pm-7:30pm



6/2-Seaperch Field Trip



6/5-Grad Walk



6/6-Chorus Concert
6:30pm



6/7-Kindergarten Musical

Performance



6/8-Gr. 5 Volleyball Game 



6/9-Pre-K Promotion



6/12-Two Hour Early
Dismissal 



6/13-Two Hour Early

Dismissal, 
Gr. 5 Promotion 8:30am &

Last day of school





https://twitter.com/BodkinAACPS
https://aacpsschools.org/nutrition/may2023/


 7                        8                        9                        10                      11                      12                      13              2 Hour Early 
Dismissal

Talent Show Rehearsal 
Tu 2:30-4:00

Striders
Tu 2:30-3:3﻿0
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Fitness 
Thursday

PTA Meeting
7pm @ Bodkin

Schools closed

Seaperch Club
M 2:30-4:00

Mad About Math
Th 2:30-3:45

Clubs

Gr. 3 MCAP
Testing

Gr. 3 MCAP
Testing

Gr. 5 MCAP
Testing

Gr. 5 MCAP
Testing

Gr. 5 MCAP
Testing

Gr. 5 MCAP
Testing

Gr. 4 
Mrs. Sanner

Field Trip

Gr. 4 
Mr. Absher
Field Trip

Gr. 4 
Mrs. Kirby 
Field Trip

Band & Strings
Concert

6:30pm @ CHS

Pre-K Four
Applications

begin

10am-1pm
Environmental

Fair

3pm-5pm
Hanging Basket

pickup

<--------------------------------Teacher Appreciation Week------------------------------->

Bodkin's Got
Talent Show
6:30pm @

Bodkin

Career Day

Math Mindset
Ice Cream

Party

Field Day  Bowie Baysox
Game (Reading

Incentive) 
6:35pm

Volunteer
Brunch

8:30am-9:30am

Math Mindset
Club Field Trip
to Rumor Reel

Gr. 2 Field Trip to
Kinder Farm Park

School closed for Pre-K & K 
Pre-K & K Conferences

Gr. 3 Field Trip
to Baltimore Zoo

Memorial Day

Group B

Group A

Color Fun Run

SharkH20
Visits Gr. 2

Hoban & Urps

SharkH20
Visits Gr. 2

Burg & Rush

Gr. 1 Field Trip
to Clark's Elioak

Farm

Mother's Day



RemindersRemindersReminders
   MAY DATES TO REMEMBER

5/25 & 5/26 Schools Closed for 

Pre-K & Kindergarten only

5/29 Schools closed-Memorial Day

 




AACPS 

Calendar

 link

MCAP ASSESSMENT REMINDERS

    1.Please mark your calendar and strive to have your child in school on testing days. It is

important that students are present on testing days. If a student is absent, he/she will take the

assessments in make-up sessions. However, it is best for students to be in school on testing

days and to take the assessment with their peers. 

     2.Please remind your child to fully charge his/her Chromebook for testing.

   3.Students will need to wear headphones during the English Language Arts testing for

MCAP. While we do have headphones here at school, it is helpful and more sanitary for the

students to have their own personal set. Please check with your child to see that he/she has a

pair of working headphones at school. If a student does not have a pair, we will be happy to

provide them with a pair.

Grade 3  Mon., May 1 & Tues., May 2

Grade 4  Completed in April

Grade 5 Mon., May 8, Tues., May 9, Mon., May 15, & Tues., May 16

cannot show profanity, obscenity, violence or symbols of hate

cannot promote alcohol, tobacco, drugs or look like drugs

cannot promote gang colors, gang affiliation, gang initiation or gang related signs

cannot show underwear, midriff, bare chests or backs

cannot show bare skin between upper chest and mid-thigh

AACPS DRESS CODE 

Clothing:

With the weather getting warmer, please remind students to wear appropriate clothing and

shoes. Tennis shoes are required for PE class.

School Hours
8:00 am-2:25 pm



Doors open at 7:40 am



Instruction begins promptly at 8:00 am




https://www.aacps.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=32784&dataid=90717&FileName=Approved+2223+School.pdf
https://www.aacps.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=32784&dataid=90717&FileName=Approved+2223+School.pdf
https://www.aacps.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=32784&dataid=90717&FileName=Approved+2223+School.pdf
https://www.aacps.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=32784&dataid=90717&FileName=Approved+2223+School.pdf
https://www.aacps.org/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=32784&dataid=90717&FileName=Approved+2223+School.pdf


APRIL
Highlights

Merengue, Tango, Swing/Waltz, Cha-Cha –

5thgraders mastered these dance forms. This

week long program in Ballroom Dancing

culminated with a dance performance & dancing

w/ family members. Special thanks to Mrs. Corey,

dance instructor Ms. Suzie.

We had so many beautiful moments

as 4th graders shared their heartfelt

essays about a special person in their

life, including siblings, grandparents,

parents, and teachers.

What a great

turnout we

had for our

spring

grounds

cleanup!

Thank you

for helping

keep Bodkin

beautiful.

Grandparents and

special friends have

so much to share with

us - their love and

stories about

themselves and us. 

 2nd graders worked

with them to create

family trees and then

interviewed them!  

Our 2nd graders gave amazing presentations on famous Americans, who

changed the world! We were impressed by their costumes and facts that

they shared during delightful presentations. Thank you, Mrs. Burg, Ms.

Hoban, Mrs. Rush, & Mrs. Urps for helping them to shine! 



THEME

The Bodkin teachers and staff have voted for next year's theme and they have chosen...

Plant Kindness and Watch it Grow

If you are interested in decorating the main halls over the summer, please contact the

beautification committee of the PTA. Many hands make light work and it is fun!

What's Going On?

Student
Spotlight

 haikus. 

PRE-K FOUR & KINDERGARTEN

PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCES

On May 25 and 26, 2022, there will be NO

SCHOOL for Pre-K & Kindergarten students.

Parent/Teacher Kindergarten Conferences will

be held on Thursday, May 25 and Friday, May

26.  Pre-K & Kindergarten teachers reached out

to parents directly to schedule these conferences.  

Please contact your child’s Pre-K or

Kindergarten Teacher if you need to schedule a

conference and have not done so.  Again, there

will be NO Pre-K or Kindergarten classes on

these conference days. All other classes will

resume as scheduled.

The last day of school has been
announced. It will be June 13.

Maddy A.          Julia C.

                 Alex F.            Madalyn L.        Pierce R.

Dr. Beasley would like to share some of her students'                    
A haiku consists of 3 lines of poetry. The first and third
lines can only have five syllables and the second line can
have seven syllables.

https://www.canva.com/design/DAFhaLkXEZc/QJAaa-wpXBV55Soc_SdlWw/view?utm_content=DAFhaLkXEZc&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=publishsharelink
https://www.canva.com/design/DAFhaLkXEZc/QJAaa-wpXBV55Soc_SdlWw/view?utm_content=DAFhaLkXEZc&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=publishsharelink
https://www.canva.com/design/DAFhaLkXEZc/QJAaa-wpXBV55Soc_SdlWw/view?utm_content=DAFhaLkXEZc&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=publishsharelink


The President's Award for Educational Excellence 

Dear Parents of Fifth Graders,

In cooperation with the United States Department of Education, Bodkin Elementary School will award the

President's Award for Educational Excellence at the Fifth Grade Promotion Ceremony to fifth graders who meet

the rigorous standards mentioned below.   Listed below are the criteria that will be used to determine eligibility

for the President's Award for Educational Excellence.
 
GRADE POINT AVERAGE Students must earn a grade point average of 90 or greater on a 100-point scale (an

A on a letter scale or 3.5 or higher on a 4.0 scale).  When computing grade averages, only the grade 4 school

year and the first semester of grade 5 averages will be used. 

STANDARDIZED TEST SCORES Students must have scored in the advanced range in both Reading AND

Math in the Grade 4 Quarterly Assessments, 4th Grade MCAP scores and the Grade 5 Winter iReady

Assessments.
 
OUTSTANDING CITIZENSHIP Students must demonstrate behaviors that reflect outstanding character and

behavior during virtual and hybrid learning.  When being considered for the award, the "Expected Student

Behaviors" section of the report card will be taken into consideration.  Only students with CD or PR will be

eligible for the award.  Outstanding Citizenship also addresses involvement in community service, extra-

curricular activities, or demonstration of achievement in creativity.
 
The final selection of students who are to receive this award will not be made until June.  Children who earn

this award will receive certificates signed by the President of the United States, the Secretary of Education, and

the school principal.  If you have any questions about the President's Award for Educational Excellence, feel

free to call Mrs. Nee-Jackson at your earliest convenience.  As always, thank you in advance for your patience,

support, and understanding.

This year's 5th Grade Promotion will be held on Tuesday, June 13 at 8:30 am

in the Bodkin Elementary multipurpose room. Each student will receive 5

tickets for family to attend. Tickets will be sent home in children's backpacks

on May 30. Please keep your tickets in a safe place 

as these are your only tickets into the promotion ceremony. Everyone (including siblings) must have a

ticket to attend the ceremony. Fifth grade students who are being promoted do not need a ticket. No

additional tickets will be provided by the school, nor will the school manage the collection of extra

tickets and re-disbursement to families in need. Any needs/releases of tickets can be conducted directly

between 5th Grade parents, independently.

If you purchased flowers from the Spring Hanging Basket Fundraiser, pickup will be on May 5 from 3-

5 pm or on May 6 from 10 am to 1 pm at the Environmental Fair.

Our LAST fundraising event will be taking place at the Bodkin PTA’s Environmental Fair, on May 6th

from 10 am-1 pm. We are looking for 5th Grade parent volunteers to sign up to work a portion of time

at the 5th Grade Snack Sale table and/or donate baked goods to sell. Please sign up here for a time slot

to volunteer to work the Snack Sale or to commit to providing a donation, or BOTH! For additional

information concerning the 5th Grade Bake Sale or the 5th Grade Promotion Committee, please contact

Libby Robidoux at BodkinPTA.Grade5Committee@gmail.com.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c4ca9ae2ca6f49-environmental?useFullSite=true#/
mailto:bodkinpta.grade5committee@gmail.com


Spring Chorus 
Concert

June 6, 2023
6:30pm

SAVE THE DATE
Family Math Night

June 1, 2023 
5:30pm-7:30pm





 



Kindergarten
Musical

Performance
June 7, 2023

FUN RUN DONATION WINNERS
Thank you to all the families who donated to this FUN event! The Bodkin PTA appreciates each and every one

of you! Total, we raised over $23,000! What an accomplishment!
 The following students raised the most in donations:

1st Place - Colton J. - $2,090
2nd Place - Wade S. - $1,285
3rd Place - Ara M. - $1,140

These winners have a chance to color spray Mrs. Myers and Mrs. Nee-Jackson at the Color Run on May 4! 
Mrs. Regan's 3rd grade class raised the most money. They have earned a pizza party!

Join us for the Bodkin Band & Strings Spring Concert!
Wednesday, May 3, 2023

6:30pm at Chesapeake High School
Performing students report to CHS at 6:10pm




May 11,
2023

6:30 pm @
Bodkin

2nd Annual



FIELD DAY
Field day is happening this year on Friday, May 19! YAY! In order for it to happen and run efficiently, we

will need multiple volunteers to help run stations. Mrs. Corey will be creating a sign up genius on May 5. If

you are interested in helping, please email her at mcorey@aacps.org. The commitment would be from 8:20

am-9:50 am. Volunteers will meet Mrs. Corey at 7:45 am and will be done by 10:00 am. If it rains, the rain

date is scheduled for Friday, June 2 at the same time. As a reminder, all volunteers must have a current

background check to volunteer. If you are unsure of your background check status, please email Mrs. Burns

in the office at jmburns1@aacps.org. Students should wear the following colors:

Pre-K-Red

Kindergarten-Orange

1st Grade-Yellow

2nd Grade-Green

3rd Grade-Blue

4th Grade-Purple

5th Grade-Promotion Shirts

ART NEWS

VOLUNTEER BRUNCH
We are asking our volunteers to join us at the Volunteer Brunch on May

23 from 8:30-9:30 am in the cafeteria. Please RSVP on this link so that

we can plan for the right amount of food and have your volunteer

sticker ready for you. Doors will open at 8:15 am.







Congratulations to the Bodkin students whose artwork is

displayed at the Westfield Annapolis Art show. It will be there

until May 9. Students who have artwork featured in the show

will receive an invitation from Ms. Councill to attend the 

 reception  on May 2, 2023 from 6:00 – 7:00 pm. The show is

located in the mall between Crate & Barrel and Teavana.

PE NewsPE NewsPE News

https://forms.gle/9gy8o73K6SXSfxwx6


Rafael T

Logan A Ella B Harleigh G Caiden M Raelyn O Finley T

Emersyn A Juan C James H Layla M Hudson P Marley T

Riley A Kohen D Carson H Sebastian M Maggie P Sydney T

Dominic A MacKenzie E Alayna I Jackson M Abigail R Luke V

Venus B Alex E Ruby J Hayden M Abel S Emmett W

Delaney B William E Elowynn J Alanna M Tommy S Isla W

Carter B Norah F Lyra K Cynthia M Weston S Braden W

Matthew B Brantley F Natalie K Bodhi M Lauren S Kamren W

JJ B Emerson G Amelia K Scarlet M Dylan T Faith W

Camden B Gavin G Augie L Owen O James T Everly W

Ryder A Maisie C Olivia F Nina J Cameron P Cheyenne S

Ian B Josie C Emily G Ben J Addison P Eva-Ann S

Oisin B Leilani C Brooks G Piper L Clara P Axel S

Morgan B Hadley D Asher G Grace M Taran R Kelsey S

Charleigh B Madeline D Cameron G Ara M Avery R London T

Kayla B Grayson D Connor G Connor M Dylan R Ellie T

Brody B Addison D Nadine H Dominic M Gracie S Hailey T

Ethan B Charlotte D Elanor H Adelyn N Christopher S Amelia U

Katherina B Jeremy F Embry H Everly N Piper S Tanner W

Madison B Jonathan F Evan H Henry P Rilynn S Hazel W

Adelyn B Jackson F Clay J Dustin P Brody S Berklie Z

Kaden B Liam D Callie G Katelyn L Camden N Olivia S

Maizie B Emery D Dylan H Bode L Laney O Jaycee S

Eder B Cody D Jack H Kendyl L Ben P Lexi S

Caitlin B Nicholas D Talon H Paige L Dominic P Chloe S

Caroline B Hope D Valencia H Baya L Alana R Miles T

Kindergarten

First

Second

MATH MINDSET 2022-2023
Congratulations to the following students who completed all 10 weeks of Math Mindset

this year. These students will be rewarded with an Ice Cream party on Friday May 12th

during genius hour. Please be on the lookout for a permission slip.



Griffin A Zoe C AvaLynn J Arianna M Sebastian O Paige S

Aleigh A Clint C Calliope J Cameron M Haley P Hannah S

Courtney A Brooks D Eva J Gunner M Alex P Megan T

Alex A Owen F Cassidy J Gary M Harrison P Landon T

Annabelle A Colton F Tucker L Jacy M Shelton R Logan T

McKenzie B Presley G Hailey L Ava M Emma R Mikaela T

Chase B Lilli G Ezekiel L Alahna M Kaitlyn R Kenzlee T

Melanie B Brynn H Charlotte L Avery M Jordyn S

Aria B Ethan H Sadie L Brennan M Samantha S

Andrew B Colton J Vivienne M Bailey O Austin S

Third

Liam B Owen B Emily D Addie H Mo K Lindsay S

Avery B Valeria C Leah D Aubrey H Melanie K Eliana S

Fernando B Logan C Charlotte D Sophia J Logan M Tanner S

Brynn B Presley C Favour F Gavin J Aidan M Gabrielle T

Madeleine B Griffin C Alex F Charlie J Maxwell M Caleb W

Logan B Isaac C Colin G Loyal J Kairi M Caitlin Z

Natalie B Maya C Audrey H Marie J Megan S

Fourth

Madeline A Ethan G Cash L Kennedi Q Kolbi S

Nolan B Nolan H Marla L Kyleigh R Parker T

Ava B Milena H Alex M Alexander R Maggie V

Audrey B TJ H Lila N David R Lucas L

Kacey C Savannah K Sammy O Pierce R Grace Z

Kayli B Tripp L Jackson P Jackson S

Rachel D Heidi L Olivia P Nick S

Charlie F Scottie L Nevaeh P Madelyn S

Fifth

Ella B, Aden E Adalynn H Ben M Eleanor R Savannah T

Kendyl B Christopher F Adam H Kylie M Luke R Liam V

Morgan C Lyla F Aicha K Cassie M Robert R Emma V

Evan C Jason F Aubrey K Luciana M Benji R Eliana W

Arthur C Nora F Gia K Lucia M Vincent S Charlotte Z

Isabelle C Rylan G Liam K Graham N Allie S



OFFICE NEWSOFFICE NEWS

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 

FOR 2023–2024 SCHOOL YEAR

Registration is for incoming kindergarten students who will be five years old by September 1,

2023.  The Registration Portal opened for Kindergarten in April  online here:

https://www.aacps.org/Enrollment.  Required documents for registration are, birth certificate,

immunization records, and two proofs of residency. Register right away!  Please call Bodkin

with questions or if you need assistance.  Please encourage your neighbors and friends with 5

year olds to register as soon as possible. Current Pre-K Four students at Bodkin will need to

register for Kindergarten.

Moving / Transfer Notification
If your child WILL NOT BE attending Bodkin Elementary School for the 2023-2024 school year,
please complete this form, save it, and email it to tprucnal@aacps.org at Bodkin.   Also fifth grade
parents, if your child will NOT BE ATTENDING Chesapeake Bay Middle School next year, please complete
and return this form to the office.  Fifth Graders promoting to CBMS do not need to complete this form. 
We need to know as soon as possible to have his/her transfer papers ready for their last day at Bodkin
Elementary School.  Please call Bodkin with any questions (410-437-0464). 
Thank you for your cooperation.  

SACC AT BODKIN

With school hours now 8:00am-2:25pm, we wanted to let parents know about the School Aged

Childcare (SACC) that is run by Recreation in Parks that is available at Bodkin (limited spots).

The AM program will operate from 6:30am until the start of the school day, and the PM

program will operate from the end of the school day until 6:00pm every day that school is

open for students. An AM and PM snack are included in your monthly fee. Children must be

at least 5 years old (not available for PreK students) by the first day of school to attend the

elementary school programs.  Public registration started in April, but is ongoing on this link: 

 https://www.aacounty.org/services-and-programs/2022-2023-school-year-child-care. For

questions, please contact Recreation & Parks at 410-222-7856 or sacc@aacounty.org. 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fconnectdocs.blackboard.com%2Fxythoswfs%2Fwebui%2F_xy-1694263_1-t_hioc02A2&data=04%7C01%7CJMBURNS1%40aacps.org%7C261b41ae3d634763e76808da189abb32%7Cb7d27e93356b4ad88a7089c35df207c0%7C0%7C0%7C637849350085918286%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=Sk3UEWAUja2PQFwgxBdvftrUVepL3H0dKu1hLcgYx8k%3D&reserved=0
mailto:tprucnal@aacps.org
https://www.aacounty.org/services-and-programs/2022-2023-school-year-child-care
mailto:sacc@aacounty.org


the student’s original birth certificate or birth record.

a copy of the student’s immunization record.

two proofs of residency (rental or mortgage agreement and current utility bill).

custody order (if applicable).

Federal Income Tax Return (1040 statement), W2 or a C/1099 along with documentation related to other sources of

income such as child support and/or rental income for each adult in the household

Notarized letter of no income for each adult in the household

Notarized Employment Letter for each adult in the household

Military Income for each adult in the household

Current award letter for Temporary Cash Assistance

Current award letter for Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program

Medicaid documentation

Documentation from participation is Head Start/Early Head Start/ Even Start

Documentation for foster care or ward of the state

FULL DAY FOUR-YEAR-OLD PRE-K

Parents who wish to apply for their child to attend Anne Arundel County Public Schools’ prekindergarten program in the

2023-2024 school year may do so online beginning at noon on Tuesday, May 2, 2022. AACPS offers prekindergarten

programs for 4-year-olds in 58 schools and programs for 3-year-olds in eight schools.

For the first time this year and as called for by the Blueprint for Maryland’s future, families will apply for

prekindergarten through a centralized online enrollment process that is managed by the Early Childhood Office.

Prekindergarten registration is no longer first come, first served. Applications are processed based on priority groups:

income eligibility, students with disabilities, students from homes in which English is not the primary spoken language,

and students who are homeless.

Information about prekindergarten programs in AACPS and an online application can be found at

www.aacps.org/earlychildhood beginning at noon on May 2, 2023.

Public prekindergarten programs in Maryland are designed to improve the school readiness of children who are income

eligible for prekindergarten, homeless, have an active IEP, or speak a home language other than English. If seats remain,

schools may enroll students with other readiness needs near the end of September. When offered a seat in the program,

families applying for prekindergarten must provide:

Additionally, families must verify their income eligibility when offered a seat by submitting one of the following:

Each elementary school in AACPS now has an assigned 4-year-old prekindergarten location. Families may only apply to

their assigned prekindergarten location. 

Anyone needing assistance in locating their assigned school, click on the Locate Your School link in the Schools section

on the AACPS website, www.aacps.org, or contact the AACPS Planning Office at 410-439-5683 or

planningoffice@aacps.org.

Families who do not have internet access or who need additional assistance completing an application should contact the

school at which they intend to enroll their student. School staff are able to assist families with completion of the online

application.

http://www.aacps.org/earlychildhood
https://www.aacps.org/Page/854
http://www.aacps.org/
mailto:planningoffice@aacps.org


Congratulations to the following AACPS schools for the month of February!!

1st Place     Bodkin Elementary School     2,123.0 lbs.    $100 Bonus     Total Check $312.30

2nd Place    Seven Oaks Elementary School  1,761.0 lbs.     $50 Bonus       Total Check $226.10

3rd Place    Belvedere Elementary School      1,458.0 lbs.    $25 Bonus       Total Check $170.80

CLOTHING TO CASH

In March, Bodkin Elementary School collected 2,123 lbs. of clothing and shoes in our Clothing

to Cash bin.  That means our school received $312.30 from your donations!  We were the first

place winners!! Thank you for your donations!

The donation bin is located to the left of the school (when looking at the school) near the

track. It's an easy stop when leaving the parking lot. Can we collect the most in April?

 

Green School

Please Take 5 Minutes to Complete the Maryland
Special Education Parent Involvement Survey

As the parent or guardian of a child receiving special education services in
Maryland, you should have received a copy of the Maryland Special Education
Parent Involvement Survey in the mail. By completing the survey, you can tell us
how your child’s school partners with you. Your feedback will help guide efforts to
improve special education and related services in your local school system.

We want to hear from you.
OPTION 1: 
Complete the hard copy survey that was recently sent to you and return it in the
postage-paid envelope by May 19, 2023, 
or

OPTION 2: 
Complete the survey online at www.mdparentsurvey.com.

Questions? 

Please contact Kenneth Hudock, MSDE, at 410-767-7770 or
Kenneth.Hudock@maryland.gov.

PARENTS: 

mailto:Kenneth.Hudock@maryland.gov
mailto:Kenneth.Hudock@maryland.gov


PTAPTA    NewsNews



Next PTA Meeting is Monday, May 8th, 2023 at 7:00 pm

@ Bodkin Elementary




PTA WEBSITE  - www.bodkinpta.weebly.com  

FACEBOOK – facebook/BODKIN ELEMENTARY PTA 

UPCOMING EVENTS
5/4-Fun Run
5/6-Environmental Fair




COMMITTEE CHAIRS
The PTA is already thinking about the
23-24 school year! We have some open
committees that we need to fill asap. If
you are interested in any of these,
please reach out to
bodkinptapresident@gmail.com.

BUDDY
We are looking for someone to be
Buddy our mascot for a few events,
including Back to School, First Day of
School, 5th Grade Promotion, Senior
Walk the Hall day, and a few more. We
can have a few volunteers for this so it
is not up to 1 person. Also, if you have a
High School student who needs
volunteer hours, this could be perfect
for them!

APPRECIATION STATION
Multiple volunteers are needed to help
purchase and stock the snack/drink cart
in the teachers lounge weekly. 

INDOOR BEAUTIFICATION
The PTA is looking for a few volunteers to
help decorate the school over the
summer based on our new theme. This
includes decorating the hallways and
name tags for each teacher. Kids are
welcome to come in and help decorate as
well. 

SPIRIT WEAR
If you love being creative and coming up
with a fun annual design based on our
schools theme for the year, this is the
position for you. We are looking for a
volunteer who can help create a design
and work with a vendor of their choice to
create fun spirit wear. You would also be
in charge of the Spirit Items. We sell
items a few times a year at school events
and it is a fun way to be creative and to
get involved. 

PTA MEMBERSHIPS 
If you haven’t had a chance to sign up for
the PTA it’s not too late. Visit the
Cheddar Up Store to become a member
and help support all of the fun events! 
https://bodkin-pta-2022-
2023.cheddarup.com

http://www.bodkinpta.weebly.com/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/174598099331452/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/174598099331452/permalink/4198758400248715
https://bodkin-pta-2022-2023.cheddarup.com/


The Fun Run will be held at Bodkin Elementary’s outdoor track during school hours on
Thursday, May 4, 2023. The schedule is as follows:
5th Grade - 8:20 am - 9:20 am
3rd Grade - 9:20 am - 10:20 am
4th Grade - 10:20 am - 11:20 am
1st Grade - 11:20 am - 12:20 pm
Pre-K & K - 12:20 pm - 1:20 pm
2nd Grade - 1:20 pm - 2:20 pm
If you previously signed up to volunteer at the Fun Run on Friday, April 28th please
confirm through Signup Genius that you are able to help on Thursday, May 4th. If you
are unable to help volunteer, please remove yourself from the list so that we can allow
others to fill that spot.
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0d4cadaf2aaaf94-bodkin#/
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Lena Kaba at
L.McCall@hotmail.com or Jenn Victor at Bluroxy02@gmail.com.
Our goal this year is $25k!! You still have time to help raise funds for our school! To
donate to your student (participant), please visit: https://bodkin.myfunrun.com/ 
Go to “Donate to Participant” and search by individual, grade, or class. Once you find
your participant you can copy the path to your social media account to link to 
your student’s Fun Run page! 

May 4May 4

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0d4cadaf2aaaf94-bodkin?useFullSite=true&fbclid=IwAR3uMoWoB3rfKFnyY1PTMzEGQ2rvb9_Oz4fyHhNaiIcWcTyCMmzdd-p4jIQ#/
mailto:L.McCall@hotmail.com
mailto:Bluroxy02@gmail.com
https://bodkin.myfunrun.com/
https://bodkin.myfunrun.com/
https://bodkin.myfunrun.com/
https://bodkin.myfunrun.com/


To donate, click here.

http://signupgenius.com/go/70a0fea4a4a62ca4fc1-rainbow#/






ONGOING WAYS TO HELP
Harris Teeter 

When you shop at Harris Teeter, let them know you support Bodkin. Go to the
customer service desk with your VIP card and have them put Bodkin PTA on your card.
We’ll earn $ every time you purchase HT brand items!

Box Tops/Coke Rewards 
Box Tops is digital! Please make sure to download the boxtops4education app for a
super easy way to earn $ for the PTA. Simply sign up for Bodkin, scan your store
receipts, and you’re done! No clipping or sending them in to school. Each time you
scan a receipt, Bodkin can be entered in a drawing to win $500. 
Coke Rewards will be going away so we need to have all of our codes scanned by
June 30. If you would like to help scan codes, contact Jenna Burns at
Bodkinboxtops@gmail.com.

ENVIRONMENTAL FAIR 
Happy Spring! It’s almost time for the Environmental &
Local Culture Fair! Please consider signing up to help
with setup, to assist with eco-crafts or breakdown.
Come out on Saturday May 6 from 10 am - 1 pm with
your family & friends. There will be vendors that provide 
hands-on environmental activities, selling sustainable
or hand-made products and opportunities to view and

touch live animals. Listen to some live music, create an eco-craft, purchase spring
flowers, enjoy some treats from the 5th grade promotion bake sale and learn
something new from the vendors…there will be something for everyone to enjoy!
Please plan on bringing your own water bottle and bag for any goodies that you
purchase. Check out our fliers attached for more information! Any questions please
reach out to Jennifer Aiken at jenniferldurkin@hotmail.com or Nichole Bentz at
nicholelbentz@gmail.com.



1 4 t h  A n n u a l

B O D K I N
E N V I R O N M E N T A L  & 


L O C A L  C U L T U R A L  F A I R
S i l e n t  A u c t i o n  B a s k e t s

Please help us fill a basket for

each grade level

K: Crabbing & Fishing 
1st: Water Sports & Summer Fun

2nd: Gardening & Bird Caretaking
3rd: Play Outside

 4th: Outdoor Grilling & Barbecue
5th: Rainy Day-Unplugged Games 

Drop your donation off by May 4
Environmental Fair is May 6th from 10-1 PM



Saturday, May 6 from 10-1 PM

Rain or Shine

Free Admission

B O D K I N
E N V I R O N M E N T A L  & 


L O C A L  C U L T U R A L  F A I R

1 4 t h  A n n u a l

Support Local Organizations

Enjoy Local Culture
Make an Eco-Craft

Interact with Live Animals

Silent Auction

Rain Barrel Auction
Bodkin Spirit Wear

Live Band
5th Grade Promotion Bake Sale

Purchase eco-friendly or artisan made products,

flowers, plants and more!



VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
To make this another successful event please consider


helping with the following: 

Event Set-Up 
Event Help with EcoCraft

Event Break-Down

CLICK HERE TO SIGN UP
www.signupgenius.com/go/10c054eaea62ca7f9


4-environmental#/

B O D K I N
E N V I R O N M E N T A L  & 


L O C A L  C U L T U R A L  F A I R

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c054eaea62ca7f94-environmental


CommunityCommunity NewsNews      &&    EventsEvents

Join Girl Scouts
Troop 04278 has just started and is

looking for Daisies (K, 1) and
Brownies (2, 3) to join. For

information, contact Anne Pokrifka
at  girlscouttroop04278@gmail.com

or 412-952-7466

Join Cub Scouts
All children in grades K

through 5 are welcome to
join. We have lots of fun

planned throughout the year
and meet right across the

street from Bodkin! Contact
us today at:

recruiter@mdpack412.org. 

Library Events
Hancock’s Resolution
5/4 Learn to Plarn-Crocheting with Plastic Yarn 4:00pm-5:00pm
Learn to repurpose plastic shopping bags into plastic yarn, also known as plarn. Join Park Ranger Felipa Fontes
to learn how to make and crochet with plarn. This event will be held at Hancock's Resolution. Materials will be
provided, but feel free to bring your own 8mm crochet hooks. Recommended age 11+. 

Mountain Road Library 
5/10 Legos at the Library 3:30pm-4:30pm
 Join us at the Mountain Road Branch to build with your imagination! Other creative building materials will be
available.

Riviera Beach Library 
5/11 Nintendo’s The Legend of Zelda: Tears of the Kingdom Launch Party 6:30pm-8:00pm
It's time to celebrate the long-awaited sequel to Nintendo's award winning The Legend of Zelda: Breath of the
Wild, out May 12th! Come dressed as your favorite Legend of Zelda character as you participate in crafts, trivia,
and Nintendo Switch game's Mario Kart and Super Smash Bros. Zelda themed Costume Contest at 7pm.
There will be door prizes, a trivia prize, Zelda stickers, and for the costume contest winner: Link, Tears of the
Kingdom amiibo (released May 12th and on pre-order).
There will be light refreshments, but we ask that attendees bring their own water bottles (Maybe one that would
look great with a new Zelda sticker!)
Riviera Beach Library owns a Nintendo Switch with both games and more. Patrons may use the Switch, when
available, anytime they visit the library. Register here: https://www.aacpl.net/event/nintendos-legend-zelda-
tears-kingdom-launch-party
 
Severna Park Library
5/17 Lego Challenge 4:00pm-5:30pm
Take the Lego Challenge and build a masterpiece! Lego creations will be displayed afterwards. 

Severna Park Library
5/20 Backyard Stem: Messy Science Edition! 11:00am-12:00pm 
What happens when you mix baking soda with water? Or vinegar? What if you put Mentos in soda? Diet soda?
What if you use M&Ms? If you want to learn the answers to these and other science mysteries, come by the
Severna Park Library on Saturday, May 20th at 11:00 a.m. (Rain date: Saturday, June 3rd) 

Severna Park Library
5/27 Star Wars is For Everyone 11:00am-1:00pm
Celebrate your favorite stories and characters from a galaxy far far away with a morning of crafts, games, and
some of the Star Wars characters! Costumes are encouraged!

Riviera Beach Library
5/27 Lego Create Challenge 11:30am-12:30pm
Test out your creative problem solving skills by solving our monthly challenges. Have the chance to have your
finished work displayed at the Riviera Beach branch!

mailto:girlscouttroop04278@gmail.com
mailto:recruiter@mdpack412.org


https://chs-ptsa-2022-2023-copy.cheddarup.com/
https://lakeshorefieldhockey.sportngin.com/register/form/209055741?_gl=1*w50nk1*_ga_PQ25JN9PJ8*MTY4MTg0MTUxOS4xLjAuMTY4MTg0MTUyNi4wLjAuMA..&fbclid=IwAR3Pu2If2UuwXZC7OZF--k404TjdJWfobde2ftMsR-zUiTN9zfP0kc6qkBg&mibextid=Zxz2cZ#_ga=2.198179631.1034267900.1681841519-1760278830.1681841519
https://canvas.chesapeakearts.org/classes?category=Summer+Camps&fbclid=IwAR2Jwgbtu0cSgrwfqGdjhymewnKp8-1O-SY0XsvPjiMbJB4lcyFmB4peutA&mibextid=Zxz2cZ


Pickup dates:
Mondays, Wednesdays,

& Fridays-times vary

8513 Fort Smallwood Rd. 
Pasadena, MD 21122

AA Co ID required

caringcupboardllc.com

Pickup is on Tuesdays 
10am-12:30pm or 

5:30pm-7:30pm
AACo ID required.
710 Aquahart Rd.

Glen Burnie, MD 21061

http://aacps.tedk12.com/hire/index.aspx
http://aarecparks.org/careers

